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Message from the Principal 
Greetings Parents! 
 
Thank you for your support with our Staff Development Day last Friday. I appreciate that 
it wasn’t easy for some families. Thank you for assisting us. 
We had an extended staff meeting on Tuesday afternoon so that we could start a course 
called Crossing Cultures Hidden Histories. This two part course explores the impact of 
Australian government policy implementation on Australia’s First Nations Peoples. We 
will complete the second part at another extended staff meeting next term. 
 
Last week we welcomed our new students and staff into our Holy Family Community. 
Thank you parents for choosing our school and the trust you place in us. Thank you also 
to the staff for being part of our wonderful school  
community. 
 
We also celebrated last week the induction of our  
student leaders. Congratulations to these students. 
 
The whole school attended the Ash Wednesday liturgy 
this week as we marked the beginning of Lent. Lent is 
one of our church seasons and calls us to make a conscious effort to try and be kinder to 
those around us and to renew our commitment to our spiritual life through prayer and 
sacrifice. I encourage you to talk with your child about their understanding of the season 
of lent and how they are going to use the time. 
 
Best wishes for the week ahead. 
 
John Spradbrow  
 

John Spradbrow 
Principal 

As a community, we acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of this land, the Darug People, and pay respects to Elders past and present, for 
they hold the memories, the traditions, the cultures and hopes of Aboriginal Australia. 
 
We must always remember that under our Holy Family gardens, paths and playgrounds, this land is, was and always will be traditional  
Aboriginal land 



 
 
 
Shrove Tuesday and Ash Wednesday 

This week has been a rather BIG week. On Tuesday we recognised Shrove Tuesday, otherwise known as ‘Pancake Day’ as well 
as Ash Wednesday. 
 

On Shrove Tuesday, each student received a pancake for morning tea. This tradition in our Church comes from the notion of 
‘clearing out’ the items in the cupboard that could go off or be spoiled, including flour. Pancakes became a convenient and 
delicious way of using these ingredients up, in getting ready for the 40 day period of fasting, beginning on Ash Wednesday. 
 

At our Ash Wednesday liturgy, we welcomed our pre-school students and challenged each student K-6 to commit to ‘Being 
More’ than they are now. This notion is very different from WANTING more. It is about improving self so as to be a better 
servant to, and for others.  
 

This Lent what is it that you can commit to, in order to ‘Be More?’   
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Beginning School Liturgy & Student Leader Induction 

On Wednesday 10th February we held our Beginning School Liturgy and Student Leader Induction. The theme for this year is 
‘Reflect and Change’, which were highlighted in the readings. We also welcomed our new Kindergarten students, new studu-
ents across the school and new teachers. 
 

During the liturgy we formally inducted the student leaders to the school: 
 

School Captains 

Karina Tuuina &  
Thomas Alefaio-Patu 

 

Student Leadership Members  
Shay-Leigh Punter  
Ane Sitani 
Savannah Tofaeono  
Josh Ursu 

Kyle Eastwood 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Kind regards, 
 
Ben Oxley 
RE Coordinator 
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Attendance at Holy Family Primary Emerton 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Australia has one of the very best education systems anywhere in the world. Each day, our young people 
are provided with opportunities to learn more about the world they live in through their experiences in 
and out of the classroom. Schools teach children about 
 
themselves, their relationships with others and about life beyond school. This includes preparing them 
for the workforce. 
 
Regular attendance at school is critical to ensuring that every student has the kind of opportunities in life 
that he or she deserves. 
 
When students are not at school, they are missing out on so much. Without the knowledge, the skills or 
the support that schools are so good at providing, young people can get left behind and find themselves 
underprepared for a fast-paced and often very challenging world. 
 
In 2017, Holy Family Primary Emerton will be lending our support to a campaign called ‘Every Learner, 
Every Day’, an initiative designed to remind all students and parents why regular school attendance is so 
important. As part of this campaign, a range of resources and strategies will be made available to help 
parents, if help is needed. 
 
A poster that explains simply the benefits of being at school regularly is included in this communication. I 
encourage you to think about the ideas suggested on the poster and to speak to your child about these 
messages. A dedicated website that will provide easy access to support resources will be launched soon. 
I appreciate that this is not a matter that may impact on a large number of our families; however, if the 
‘Every learner, every day’ campaign can assist even just a few students to be at school more regularly, 
with all the benefits that come with that, it is a terrific outcome. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support of this important initiative. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Monika Cunningham 
School Attendance Liaison 
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Kindergarten Enrolments 2022 
Kindergarten enrolments for 2022 are now being  accepted. If you have a child who 
will turn 5 by July  31, 2022 please talk to Monika Cunningham about  enrolment 
forms.  
 
To begin the enrolment process we will require a  completed enrolment form, child’s 
original birth  certificate and immunization record. 
 
Should you have any  questions regarding the  enrolment please contact  Monika Cunningham on 
8869  7200.  
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Literacy Learning at Holy Family  
 
The Literacy Block occurs daily for a minimum of 100 minutes and consists of three com-
ponents, that includes integration across other Key Learning Areas:  

 
• Speaking and Listening  
• Reading and Viewing 
• Writing and Responding 
 
What is Speaking and Listening?  

 
 Students in all classes participate in purposeful discussions about their learning with their 
peers. This involves both speaking about their learning and actively listening to others. 
  
So how can you help? Speaking  and listening to children does lots of important things. It 
improves your bond with them, and encourages them to listen to you. It helps them to 
form relationships and to build self-esteem. 

Top tips for speaking  and listening 

• Set aside time for talking and listening to each other. 
• Let your child finish talking and then respond.  
• Show your interest by saying such things as, ‘Tell me more about ...’,  ‘Really!’  
• Ask your child questions that require more lengthy use of language. Encourage 

your child to tell you about events that did not involve you. This helps students 
work out what a listener needs to know and prepares them for writing. 

• If you speak a language other than English at home, it is important that you contin-
ue to support your child in maintaining the home language. Being able to speak 
more than one language is a good thing.  

 

Kind Regards, 
 
 
Mrs. Alex Ali 

Literacy Coordinator 
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It is never too late to return a book! 
 
Just a friendly reminder that now is the time to send back to school any library 
books or readers that you found over the holidays. Many of our chil-
dren borrowed extra books to read over the holidays, so your child may have 
books that are now due back at the library.  
 
If you have found books that belong to other schools, please feel free to return 
these to our library as well. We always send books back to their rightful own-
ers.  
 
 
Mrs. Marie's Days This Year: 
 
Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  
 
Mrs. Ragen's Day: 
 
Thursday 
 
Student Borrowing:  
 
Please assist your child in returning their books by reminding them of their li-
brary day the night before, so that children can have their books ready to re-
turn.  
 

Monday: Year 1, Year 2, Year 6 
Tuesday: Year 3 

Wednesday: Year 4 
Thursday: Kindergarten 

 
Kind Regards, 
Mrs. Janet A. Marie 
Teacher Librarian  
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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

Our School Photos will take place on Friday 12th March 2021.  Group and portrait photo-
graphs can be purchased online or by returning the order envelope with your payment to the 
school office before photo day. 
 

NEW 

Advancedlife now offers Latitude Pay! To take advantage of LatitudePay and split the cost 
of your order into 10 small easy payments, simply order your school photos online as usual, set 
up a Latitude Pay account in just a few clicks and pay no interest or fees when you pay accord-
ing to your payment schedule; it’s that easy. 
3 easy ways to purchase: 

1. LatitudePay – Click on the link below, set up an account during the online order process 
and split your payments across 10 weeks with no interest or fees, if you pay on time 
2. Visa, MasterCard or PayPal 
3. Cash – complete the envelope which will be supplied shortly, and return it to the school 
office before photo day.  Envelope must have correct money enclosed. NO CHANGE WILL 
BE GIVEN IN THE OFFICE AS WE ARE NOW A CASHLESS OFFICE. 

Or visit: www.advancedlife.com.au 

And enter online order code: E17 YXB J6B 
 

School photography information: 

• Online orders - do not require an envelope returned to your school 

• Sibling Photos - Don’t forget to pre-order your sibling photos online up to 24 hours be-
fore photo day. We provide your school with a list of sibling orders right up to the day of pho-
tography, so no one misses out. If you miss the online order deadline, you can submit a com-
pleted sibling order envelope first thing in the morning of the day of photography, so your 
school is aware you want the photo taken and can bring your children together in time for it. 
Sibling photographs only apply to children enrolled at your school. Please note not all 
schools offer sibling photos 

• Late fees - a late fee will be applied to each package purchased after photo day due to 
the additional cost of producing these packages separately 

• Package delivery - photographic packages will be returned to your school for distribution 
approximately six weeks after photos are taken 

• Previous Years’ photos - Past years’ photographs including sports, co-curricular and 
representative groups are also available to order under the 'previous years or group photo' 
tabs at your school’s advancedorder site. You can also order past packages, portrait im-
ages and gifts from your child’s unique, individual and secure advancedyou image archive 
site using the unique 9 digit image code found on packages you have ordered in the past 

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask contact the school office on 8869 
7200. 

 

 

http://www.advancedlife.com.au/
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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Did you know that we have a holiday Jump Start program? 
 
It began in January 2017 when we invited students to come to school on the last two 
days of the January school holidays. Imagine that! Going to school during the holidays. 
We had over 30 children attend on each day. This showed us that the children want to 
learn and have fun. 
 
Following on from this success we held the Jump Start program in the Term 1, 2 & 3  
holidays and we also formed a partnership with the Australian Catholic University (ACU) 
who assisted us with the funding and staffing of our program. 
The days are free to the students. We provide the activities, morning tea and lunch. The 
program can be: 
 

• a bridge for students who are anxious about returning to school 

• an opportunity to reconnect with friends. The school holidays can be a long time 
for some students. 

• a way to enjoy different learning opportunities at school in a relaxed and informal 
way. 

• an opportunity to try something different. 
 
The days are usually held on the last two weekdays of the holidays. The program is de-
signed in consultation with staff from ACU. They are usually a mixture of play, structured 
learning in group situations. 
 
The days commence at 10am and finish at 2pm. Parents are asked to sign the children in 
at the beginning of the day and sign them out at the end of the day.  
 
I hope that your child may want to join us on these days during the year. 
 
Looking forward to Jump Start 2021. 
 
 
John Spradbrow. 
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Kids Activity Corner 
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Dates for the Calendar 
 

School Photos 
 

12th February 2021 
 

Photos will begin promptly at 9 am. 
Please ensure your child/ren are at school on 
time to avoid missing out on their group class 

photo. 
 

We cannot reschedule group photos if you are 
late. 
 
 

Term 1 finishes on: 
 

Thursday April 1st, 2021 
 
 
 

Term 2 Begins on: 
 

Tuesday April 20th, 2021 
 
 
 
 

 



Kids Activity Corner 
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